
Date  
 
Email:  
 
Dear,    
 
I am writing in response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
(FOIA) reference FOI 240234.  
 
You requested the following information, please also see our response below: 
 
Please provide me with the following information under the Freedom of 
Information Act. 

Based on your latest available data, how many fines have been handed out to 
members of staff at your Trust over the past five years for issues related to car 
parking? This could include parking in the wrong area, not having a permit etc. 

2019 – No data  

2020 – No data 

2021 – 6 

2022 – 46 

2023 – 62 

2024 (so far ) – 26 

*Dependant on the situation, the trust can send an appeal for exemption of the 
parking fine with reference to the PCN number given, stating that the vehicle was on 
South East Coast Ambulance business at the time of the incident.* 

How many staff does your Trust currently have and how many of these 
currently have a car parking permit?  

Please see below. 

How many are on the waiting list to receive a permit? 

Please see below. 

If possible, please provide data broken down by year by calendar year.  

We do not deal with permits/parking space allocation. 

I hope you find this information of some assistance. 
 
If for any reason you are dissatisfied with our response, kindly in the first instance 
contact Caroline Smart, Head of Information Governance via the following email 
address: 
 
FOI@secamb.nhs.uk 
 



 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Freedom of Information Coordinator 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 
 

 


